
CHATHAM COUNTY-SAVANNAH METROPOLITAN PLANNING COMMISSION 
 

MPC COMPREHENSIVE PLANNING MEETING MINUTES 
 

MPC HEARING ROOM 
110 EAST STATE STREET 

 
 
July 10, 2007              1:00 PM. 
 
Members Present: Robert Ray, Vice-Chairman 
  Jon Todd, Secretary 
  Susan R. Myers, Treasurer 
  W. Shedrick Coleman 
  Freddie Gilyard 
  Adam Ragsdale 
 
 
 
Members Not Present:  Stephen R. Lufburrow, Chairman 
  Russ Abolt 
  D. Douglas Bean 
  Michael Brown 
  Ben Farmer 
  J. David Hoover 
  Timothy S. Mackey 
  Lacy A. Manigault 
 
 
 
MPC Staff Present: Thomas L. Thomson, P.E., AICP, Executive Director 

Harmit Bedi, AICP, Deputy Executive Director 
Brenda H. Smith, Director of Administrative Services 

 
 
 
I. Call to Order 
 
Vice-Chairman Ray called the meeting to order and declared that there was not a quorum. 
 
No one from the public was present for the meeting. 
 
II. Notices, Proclamations and Acknowledgments 
 

None 
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III. Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 
 The minutes were not voted on due to the lack of a quorum. 
 
IV. Regular Business 
 
Field Trip.  Vice-Chairman Ray stated that the Board will depart for a field trip to visit the sites 
that the MPC addressed that are developed or are undeveloped.  The sites included the 
following: 
 
A. Eastside Savannah 

a. Hancock/Askew – Runaway Point Subdivision 
b. Victory Square – Home Depot, Staples, Target 
c. Waters Avenue/Dr. Dandy 
d. Savannah Tire – Delesseps Avenue 
 

B. Midtown/Southside Savannah 
a. Stephenson Avenue; Various Offices and Funeral Homes 
b. DeRenne Avenue - Transportation 

 
C. West Chatham County 

a. Garrard Avenue/Gates of Garrard 
b. Calvary/Burkhalter 
c. Gateway Savannah/I-95 
d. Cobblestone off Bush Road 
e. New Hampstead 
f. Southside of Fort Argyle Road 
g. Godley North 
h. Rice Hope/New Urbanist 

 
D. Downtown/Near Westside 

a. Woodville 
b. Fellwood 
c. Frogtown 
d. Various historical design sites 

 
VI. Adjournment 
 
There being no further business to come before the Commission, the July 10, 2007, 
Comprehensive Planning Meeting was adjourned to depart for the field trip. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

 Thomas L. Thomson, P.E., AICP 
 Executive Director 
 
Note: Minutes not official until signed 


